
 

● A Director’s motion to support the NPG submitted to the Ad Hoc COVID 19 Response 
Committee from the Mar Vista Family Center, a non-profit organization engaged in 
valuable COVID 19 relief efforts for the Mar Vista CC community, in the amount of 
$5,000.  

The COVID-19 pandemic is more than just a health crisis — it is impacting our communities-children 
and students, our local businesses and our community members’ livelihoods. As all continue to 
respond to this new challenge, many nonprofits are grappling with how to support the needs of the 
most vulnerable people in our community, and our neighbors are struggling to support their own 
families, while also trying to endure this crisis themselves.  This unprecedented pandemic has more 
and more community members reliant on community nonprofit groups which are struggling to keep up 
due to lack of funds to purchase and support the needed resources and services.  

 
Given these identifiable needs, to maximize our impact and be as effective as possible with our limited 
resources, we should make every attempt to utilize an existing infrastructure of food purchasing, 
distribution, services, or volunteers available. 

 
To that end, there are existing organizations serving community members within our MVCC area 
working ON THE GROUND NOW with which MVCC can leverage its support for maximum results and 
efficiency to meet the significant needs of the community. 
 
Now, the MVCC has an opportunity to leverage its resources to maximize impact today for our 
community. Delaying support for assistance efforts not only impacts those most vulnerable within our 
community, but it also continues to put more pressure on other public services and limited nonprofit 
assistance.  These nonprofits have expressed that for every day they work to serve communities, the 
demand grows just as much for the next day.  With every moment this pandemic continues, the 
greater the need from community members and the community nonprofits which seek to help them. 
Delaying support for community nonprofits groups serving the community means one less child or 
family they can feed, one less struggling student they can tutor, one less parent they can counsel. 
 
Nonprofits have expressed the needs of the populations they serve and shared efforts underway from 
their teams to help our community members who need help TODAY.  These organizations have 
expressed profound unmet demand for resources and support and services to serve Mar Vista area 
community members. 
 
As community members continue to endure this pandemic, there has been an exponential increase in 
demand for needed resources (e.g. food, water and cleaning items, diapers), as well as for direct 
support and services (e.g. delivered groceries, financial and housing security counseling, remote 
educational assistance and tutoring), as witnessed by various nonprofit organizations serving the 
community at the grassroots level in the MVCC area.  
 
Though limited, our MVCC NC funding can be leveraged within existing non-profit organizations which 
have the solid infrastructure to ensure the most productive use of resources is executed. 
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The Ad Hoc COVID-19 Response Committee has identified priorities for the community’s needs at this 
time, including: 

○ Informational Resource Sharing and Outreach 
○ Food access and distribution 
○ Health/wellness support for parents and children 
○ Family resources--supplies and aid 

 
 
This motion seeks to support the Mar Vista Family Center​. 
 
The Mar Vista Family Center has had an increase in their population served. Many parents are 
financially strapped, with limited education.  Low-income families need food and services. 
MVFC staff is providing support to families at home, such as online tutoring, online live 
classes, and wellness check-ins, staying connected through email and text. Preschool 
teachers are sending lesson recommendations to parents and transitioning to video chat 
(Zoom) to connect with the preschoolers. Youth program staff are supporting young students 
in finishing classes, homework, graduating, and even applying for college admissions and 
financial aid.  The staff is conducting tutorials for parents to guide them on how to navigate 
different online platforms, such as their emails, Google drive, and Zoom. 
  
MVFC is also doing its best to provide snacks and meals to families. Many families are finding 
it difficult to provide three meals a day for multiple children who would normally have 
breakfast and lunch in school, and MVFC aims to provide at least one meal a day for families 
and children.  Funding will help support low-income families in need of nutritional, teaching 
and life support, specifically needs for food and household items. 

I, therefore, MOVE for the MVCC to support an NPG from the Mar Vista Family Center, a 
non-profit organization engaged in valuable COVID 19 relief efforts for the MVCC community, 
in the amount of $5,000; this NPG would support families experiencing hardship due to the 
COVID-19 pandemic through meal distribution, case management, and online educational 
support for children and youth.  
 
Mar Vista Family Center NPG ATTACHED ​HERE​; Supplemental materials ​HERE 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ambriz Director’s Motion, 4 

https://drive.google.com/open?id=16mHOmw61CN7yR3DbuFrHqbWVDve-zm95
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1hr7b8-Dx4_-osSql2DKOb7F0GSrJt5Sz
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P. O. Box 2508
Cincinnati OH 452A1

MAR VISTA FAMILY CENTER
5075 S SLAUSON AVE
CULVER CITY CA 90230.5663

)08188

Employer Identification Number: 95-2647443
Person to Contact: Hr. Mi11er

To11 Fnee Telephone Number: L-877-829-5500

Dear Taxpayer:

This is in response to your request of Au9' 10' 2009r Fegdrding your
tax-exempt status '
0ur records indicate that a determination letter was issued in
November L97Ar that recognized you as exempt from Federal income taxr
and discloses that you are cur"rentLy exempt under section 50 t (c) ( 3)
of the Internal Revenue Code.

0ur records also indicate you are not a private foundation within the
meaning of section 509(a) of the Code because you ane described in
section(s) 509(a) (1) and I70(b) (I) (A) (vi).

Donors may deduct contributions to you as provided in section 17O of
the Code. Bequestsr legaciesr devis€sr transfensr or gifts to you o1'
for your use are deductible for FederaL estate and gift tax purposes
if they meet the applicable provisions of sections 2855' 2L06t and
2522 of the Code.

If you have any questionsr please call us at the telephone nunber
shown in the heading of this letter.

Sincerely yours t

w\'/"rd"*
Michele M. Sullivan r 0per . Mgr.
Accounts Management Operations I
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